
 

MEMO  
TO: Families and residents 
From: Tina O’Malley RN, ICC  
Date:  August 30, 2024 

  
COVID- 19 Outbreak at Valley Manor LTC  

Public Health has declared our COVID-19 outbreak over as of today, August 30, 2024. 

• All cases were contained to zone 2.  

• 5 residents and 2 staff were affected. 

• Residents will return to the dining room at lunch today. 

• Activities will resume as usual. 

• Visiting restrictions are lifted, except for residents completing their isolation period. 

• Residents who remain in isolation are restricted to essential caregiver visits for the 
duration of their isolation period, which will end in the next few days. 

• Thank you to all for following Infection Control practices.  

 

If you have any further questions, please contact us. 
Tina O’Malley RN,  
Infection Control Coordinator 

 


